
REPORT 
Classis West met on September 5, 2012, in the new facilities of the Calvary PRC of Hull 
IA.  Rev. J. Marcus opened our meeting with a meditation on Luke 10:2, calling 
attention to the continual necessity of praying for faithful laborers in God’s harvest.  In 
addition to routine matters, Classis advised a consistory to proceed to erase a baptized 
member for impenitence in sin.  For many decades, the Reading Sermon Library has 
been in the custody of the Edgerton PRC. At the request of Hope (Redlands) PRC, the 
Reading Sermon Library has been transferred to their care. Churches who need reading 
sermons should now contact the pastor or clerk of Hope Redlands.  The one vacant 
church the classis, that in Randolph, was supplied with classical appointments for the 
next six months.  The meeting adjourned before noon. Expenses totaled $7219.90. The 
next regular meeting of Classis is scheduled for March 6, 2013, in Lynden, WA. 
Rev. Douglas Kuiper, Stated Clerk 
  

NOTICE 
Consistories of the PRC are hereby notified that the Reading Sermon Library, which has 
long been under the custody of the Edgerton consistory, is now under the care of the 
Hope (Redlands) consistory.  Any consistories needing to obtain reading sermons, or 
having old sermons to return, should do so by contacting the clerk of Hope Redlands, 
using the contact information found in the Yearbook. 
For Classis West, 
Rev. Douglas Kuiper, Stated Clerk 
 


